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News from the Packet World 
After many years of operation in North Queensland, the Packet Radio FBBS 
formerly VK4TUB-3 at Kirwan has changed ownership and location. 

It is now VK4OT-3 FBBS Heatley NQLD 145.175MHz H24  
also accessible via Telnet 220.244.103.39 port 6300. 
You can connect in the Townsville area via the radio port 

and set up access with password, or email the sysop 
Jason on [qrm] vk4ot [at] iinet [dot] net [dot] au [qrm]  

to set up Telnet access or find out more,  
[ensuring to disengage and translate the countermeasures first]. 






























